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LYNX NEWS                           

West Campus 
March 15, 2023 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Officer Ellis has observed quite a few traffic violations during drop off and pick up time. 

Some of you may have received warnings from him this week. Please ensure, for the 

safety of your children, that everyone remains seated until they exit your vehicle. 

Officer Ellis will start issuing tickets if violations continue. Please make sure not to text, 

all occupants have seat belts on and no one is hanging out the windows.  

 

Mr. Walker 

Principal  
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Watch D.O.G.S is up and running for the year. This is a great way to volunteer. 
We have plenty of available openings, grab your spot now. 
 
 
Watch Dogs:  

https://signup.com/go/sVvbhCq 

 

https://signup.com/go/sVvbhCq
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CMAS Information for Grades 3-5 
 
Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),  
 
If your child is in 3rd - 5th grade, we are approaching that time of year when we administer the CMAS test (CO 
State Standardized Assessment).  
 
Assessments will begin on March 20th and conclude on April 28th.  

• 5th Grade testing dates are 4/17 - 4/25 (Science, ELA, and Math)* 
• 4th Grade testing dates are 3/23 - 4/4 (ELA and Math)* 
• 3rd Grade testing dates are 3/20 - 3/22 (ELA and Math)* 

 
Throughout the school year, Monument Academy will administer a variety of content related tests per state and 
federal requirements. The assessment calendar details each of the assessments (grades tested, purpose of 
test, dates of tests, format of tests) 
Monument Academy Website.  
 
Per Colorado law (HB 15-1323), parents have the right to refuse to have their child(ren) take state 
standardized tests marked with an asterisk (*). Also, per the same law, Lewis-Palmer School District adopted a 
policy for both paper/pencil and parent opt-out, available on the school district website. Information regarding 
the process for parent refusal is located on the MA website using this link Family ID Refusal Form Link 
 
We appreciate positive encouragement of your student’s participation in these assessments. If you have any 
questions, please email Britany Blair at bblair@monumentacademy.net for any questions regarding CMAS 
testing for grades 3-5. 
 
You may also find helpful information on our Monument Academy Website or the state website 
http://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

String Concert 4th – 11th grade at Palmer Ridge High 
School 
May 17th at 6:00pm 
 
 

https://www.monumentacademy.net/parent-information/assessments/
https://www.familyid.com/programs/monument-academy-state-standardized-assessment-refusal-2022-2023
mailto:bblair@monumentacademy.net
https://www.monumentacademy.net/parent-information/assessments/
http://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment
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Stock the Lounge Sign Up  
 
 

 
 

Lost and found will be in the main foyer March 20th- 24th. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0e45a4a72ca6ff2-lucky?fbclid=IwAR0-Ru7U_CRAHv8xtH1JLPjdvQeVCtk8K2oMWqr7W7Ux4x98t_madtLQ0AE#/
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On behalf of Mr. Walker & Ms. Barrette, they are pleased to announce this week’s… 
 

 
 
 

Jody Council - Jody is in her 18th year of education. Her journey began in 1993 with her first pregnancy 

during student teaching. Jody remembers telling her advisor that she would be gone for a decade… He could 

not believe what he was hearing. 😜 Jody loved every minute of staying home with all three of her boys and 

returned to education in the year 2004, teaching preschool. Jody taught part-time preschool for the next eight 
years. She began her journey at Monument Academy 10 years ago in 2012, where she taught third grade for 
two years. She then switched to kindergarten for two years and then took a three-year hiatus to get her last 
child through high school. Jody returned in 2019 and she will be finishing up her career this May. Two of Jody's 
boys are married. Her youngest is a senior at UNC, also wanting to be a teacher. Jody and her husband have 
their first grandbaby due May 4th. Jody's next chapter will begin once this precious angel is born! You can call 

her JoJo!😊 
  

Natalie Garrett - Natalie grew up in Canada and moved to the States to attend college in Florida. She 

earned her Bachelor's Degree in Commercial Art, met her husband, and they got married two weeks after she 
graduated. In 2007 they moved to Castle Rock and fell in love with Colorado. Natalie has had several jobs 
since living in the US. She has made and sold clothing and accessories, been a photo editor for international 
wedding photographers, and played in a band that toured for two summers across the States. She is always 
looking for creative outlets. She is currently making ceramics and plays on the worship team at her church.  
   
Natalie, Chris, and their son Jack, who was born in 2017, moved to Monument in 2021 to help plant Roots 
Church. Jack is currently loving kindergarten at MA where Natalie works as a para, and they have so enjoyed 
getting to know their MA family!  
 
 
 

 
 

 

Hello K-5th grade students! 
  
Will you complete the Spring 2023 reading challenge? We’re having a school-wide 20 book 
reading challenge through the library! 
Read as many books from the challenge as possible by April 4. 
Prize giveaways! Be invited to the party in May! 
Materials will be sent home this week and students may begin reading. 
All questions, please send to Mrs. Collier at kcollier@monumentacademy.net 



 
 

6 
 

 
 
March is designated as National Reading Month - a month to motivate Americans of all ages to read 
every day! 
  

In honor of #NationalReadingMonth, the Jane B. Lundeen Library at the West campus will 

celebrate with three special guests as well as reading aloud and book talks with classes, and the 20 
Book Reading Challenge, which ends April 4th. 
 

 
 

Friday, March 17th -    

Toasty, Vibes baseball mascot, reads to the K-4th grades to kick off the springtime reading 
program.  
Info and bookmarks will be sent home with all K-5 elementary students after Toasty’s visit! 
There are exciting prizes as readers reach each “base” in the program. www.vibesbaseball.com 

  
Throughout the month of March, Mrs. Collier and Mrs. Kuo encourage you to: 

Join us in celebrating!  

• Participate in Mrs. Collier’s K-11th grade 20 Book Reading Challenge, read books with your 
children at home, listen to books while driving, visit your local and school libraries to borrow 
books, watch a movie after reading the book, and much more!  

• Reading is fun and has many benefits, regardless of our age. It's a key component of education 
and professional development. It also has immediate and long-lasting health benefits such 
as improved cognitive function, retention, vocabulary, empathy and decreased stress levels. 

• Donate new or gently used books to the library, classrooms, and the Little Free Book Exchange 
(located at the west campus library.)  

• Save the date for a West campus Scholastic book fair April 6-13th. It will have a large selection 
of new releases, discounted books, and books to support readers in Preschool-6th grade. 
Prevent the “summer slide” by selecting books you can enjoy reading over the summer! 

• Stay tuned for more MA library news and special guests and events in April and May! 
  

1. MA Library catalog and student log 

in: https://search.follettsoftware.com/metasearch/ui/58483 

2. Canvas Library website: https://monumentacademy.instructure.com/courses/2146 

3. Google Library webpage: https://sites.google.com/monumentacademy.net/library/home 

4. Amazon library wish 

list: https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/dl/invite/1dXM8R8?ref_=wl_share 

 

http://www.vibesbaseball.com/
https://search.follettsoftware.com/metasearch/ui/58483
https://monumentacademy.instructure.com/courses/2146
https://sites.google.com/monumentacademy.net/library/home
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/dl/invite/1dXM8R8?ref_=wl_share
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March 17th, 24th – Spirit Fridays 

March 27th -30th – Spring Break - NO School 
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SECURE YOUR SPOT TODAY! 
Register at INVENT.ORG/CAMP or 800-968-4332 

Grades:  K - 6th 

Location:  Monument Academy  
1150  Village Ridge Pt, Monument, CO  80132 

Date:  June 5 - 9, 2023 

Time & Cost:  9:00 AM to 3:30 PM  |  $265 (before discount) 

Camp Director:  Andrea Dickey | andrea.dickey@gmail.com  

If these dates/times don’t work for you, please visit  invent.org/camp  for other locations near you. 
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MA PTO WEST NEWS 
 

 

  
YOU CAN FIND US ON FACEBOOK 

(West Campus) https://www.facebook.com/MonumentAcademyPTO/ 

 

 CONTACT US: 

President - maptopresident@gmail.com  

President Elect- maptopresidentelect@gmail.com 

Vice President - maptovicepresident@gmail.com  

Treasurer - maptotreasurer@gmail.com  

Secretary - maptosecreatry@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/MonumentAcademyPTO/
mailto:maptosecreatry@gmail.com
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